
 

 

Mrs. Houston’s Monday Memo 

 

Servant Leadership 
"I​n the wired world of the twenty-first century, advancing shared values creates value. 

—Serve to Lead 

 



 

 

by ​Amber Houston ​on September 9, 2019 

 
In the spirit of #Bekind21, Mr. Cornelius and his ASB students came in on Saturday                             
to beautify our campus. As you know, Lexington has committed to Born This Way                           
Foundation’s 2nd annual #BeKind21 Challenge! Inspired by the idea that habits are                       
formed by repeating an activity for 21 consecutive days, the challenge calls on                         
participants to practice an act of kindness each day from September 1 ​st to                         
September 21​st​. Lexington will continue to participate: September 3-24th. On                   
Monday we will commit t: Day 5 Practice meditation or reflection for 10 minutes. 
What a fruitful Saturday Academy! 
 



 

 



 

 

Lexington Families!  

With much consideration, we have decided to put our annual FunRun Fundraiser on hold 
for this year.  We are carefully revisioning our efforts and looking forward to reintroducing 
our fundraiser next school year.  Please note the cancellation of both the assembly on 9/20 
and Fun Run on 9/27. 

As always, Lexington staff and students are beyond humbled for the unwavering support 
that this community has provided since the grass root efforts of this event began over 15 
years ago.  

A million times over, thank you!  

Upcoming Student Activities & Reminders 
● Homework Club, Monday-Thursday weekly 2:30-3:30pm in Library. 
● 9/17:  Best Dance Crew 2:30-3:30pm Room 101 (Every Tuesday thereafter) 
● 9/16:  Magnolia HS CyberPatriot Recruitment, Period 7 in Room 307 
● 9/21:  Saturday Academy 8-12noon 
● 9/23: Athletics at South JHS 
● 9/25:  Athletics at Dale JHS 

Upcoming Parent information & Events 
● The spirit store is open until midnight on Monday September 9th!!  Time to order you 

shirts, sweatshirts, hats and much more!!  Orders will be available for pick up in October. 
We will send a follow up email with when and where to pick up the items. The link is 
https://lexington365.itemorder.com/sale​  Any questions contact Christen Jackson at 
twogirlsmommy86@aol.com 

● 9/17:  DELAC Meeting @District Office 
● 9/24:  School Site Council 

https://lexington365.itemorder.com/sale


 

***Reminders:  Parents we have had tons of dress code issues.  Please refer to the 
student handbook:  No leggings permitted, and no pants, shorts, skirts, holes in 
pants that are shorter than the bottom of the finger-tips when arms hanging at 
one’s side. All bottoms must also be pulled up at waistline.  We appreciate your 
support!  See pics for more help! 

 

   

 

 

The Counseling department chose SUPPORT as their focus word of the year! 

 
 
 



 

THIS WEEK’S 
TOP STORIES 

History Gets Real 

This past weekend, Lexington families attended the annual Huntington Beach Civil War 
Reenactment at Huntington Beach Central Park. There, students and their families were 
able to witness significant Civil War battles, watch how medical procedures were carried 
out at that time, and see demonstrations of blacksmithing, among other activities. Students 
enjoyed the hands-on, interactive exhibits that featured many Civil War artifacts such as 
muskets, rifles, and medical tools. They even had a chance to get an up-close view of 
cannons that were used during the war. Many attendees were even fortunate enough to 
listen to President Abraham Lincoln deliver his famous Gettysburg Address. Some even 
spoke directly with him or the infamous General Ulysses S. Grant.  

 ​Despite the extreme heat that day, we enjoyed a great day of learning and had fun 
experiencing living history.  Enjoy these photos that capture all the fun we had this 
weekend, and stay tuned for information on the upcoming American Revolution 
Reenactment. 

  ​Some Quotes received from Parents: 

 “Thank you so much for offering this extra credit assignment. We had a great time and we are 
now looking forward to attending another one.”  Becky Lunn 

 “These are pictures of artifacts that Whit really likes!” Whitney King 

 “It was a very pleasurable outing. Thank you!”  Jennifer Robinson 

 “Thank you for suggesting this place.    It was not just educational but entertaining too.    All the 
marching of soldiers, guns, cannons and smell of gunpowder was a great experience.”  Vishal 
Mehta 

 “It was a hot day but we really enjoyed it.  Thank you for the opportunity.”  Ann Wormac 

 “Thank you for encouraging our students to attend these events.”  Linda Dankers 

 

 



 

  

  

     



 

  

 

  

 



 

Art Gets New Teacher 

We are happy to announce that we got a new credentialed art teacher filling in!  She is a 
former AUHSD art teacher with decades of experience and oozes creativity.  Please 
welcome Thea Campbell!  She already got the kids working on some units of study and is so 
excited to be here at the PRIDE!  They are working on 2D and 3D dimensional sketches. 

 



 

Science Rules 

The 8th grade students completed the Speed of a Toy Car Lab today. The speed of any 
object can be calculated if we know the distance traveled and the time traveled using the 
formula…s=d/t. ​The problem they were trying to solve was "Does the toy car maintain a 
constant speed after it reaches an average speed with no acceleration?" The students 
conducted 3 trials to answer the problem. The created a data table and then a bar graph to 
show their data. The mantra for my class is that science should be FUN! It certainly looked 
like they had fun but also learned quite a bit. Labs are a great way for students to learn as it 
adds kinesthetic or hands-on learning which really excites our students! 

 



 

 

In 7th grade science we are having a paper airplane competition.  Using the Engineering 
Design Process, students in teams of 4 are first creating several prototypes of paper 
airplane designs and testing which design works best for their specific challenge.  Each 
group member is responsible for a different challenge.  The challenges are Target, 
Accuracy, Hang-Time and Distance.   Next week teams will be competing against each 
other in the challenges earning points based on how they finish.  The team with the most 
points in the 4 challenges wins!!!  Below is an image of the Engineering Design Process.  

 

 



 

#BeKind21 

We had our first 4 days of our Kindness Campaign this week.  It was very cool to see the 
kids exercising kindness that after 21 days should be a habit!  Lexington prides itself on 
being a place where everyone belongs.  Follow us on Instagram and Facebook for daily 
announcements on the kindness challenge for the day and pictures of your kids in action! 
Born This Way Foundation 2nd annual #BeKind21 Challenge invites young people, families,                       
teachers, and every community member to build habits that ​foster kindness and promote                         
the strength and wellness of their communities. ​Inspired by the idea that habits are formed                             
by repeating an activity for 21 consecutive days, the challenge calls on participants to                           
practice an act of kindness each day from September 1​st to September 21​st​. Lexington will                             
participate on September 3-24th. 
 

Everyone who takes the pledge, and shares at least once about the Challenge on social 
media with the hashtag #BeKind21, will be entered to win a pair of tickets to an upcoming 
Lady Gaga show and other fun prizes!  @ladygaga @btwfoundation #lexingtonlions 

 

 



 

Coffee with the Principal 

We got connected this week with our FaCES, Family and Community Engagement 
Specialist. Jonathan Barba is a great resource for all parents to keep up to date on all that 
Lexington AUHSD, and Cypress has for our families.  He is our office every Monday and at 
Cypress HS the rest.  He can help you ANY day of the week!  ​barba_j@auhsd.us​.  This 
Coffee Chat he helped our parents with Aeries, Schoology, and other ways to stay 
connected with our school. 

 

 

mailto:barba_j@auhsd.us


 

Late Start Tuesdays for Staff 

Did you ever wonder why you get to sleep in late on Tuesdays….well, it is because teachers 
get to plan and attend workshops on teaching strategies and building culture and morale! 
This week we had a visit from OC Bridges introducing a new program for your students and 
our Lesson Design Coach, Mr. Perales, showing us some cool ways to introduce and hook 
our students into a lesson! 

 

 



 

OC Bridges and Human Relations 

Oc Bridges is now an active partnership here at Lexington! We are excited to announce this 
awesome resource to our staff and students. See below for more involvement!  We are 
looking for students to be part of this meaningful experience.  If you are a leader, creative, 
open-minded and inclusive---this is the place for you!  Ms. Susan Larsen is our teacher 
advisor. 

 

 

 

 



 

Tiger Woods Learning Center 

Tiger Woods Learning Center is a great option for after school care and academic 
enrichment---they love our AUHSD family and provide an array of services for our 
students.  There is also transportation!  Check out their website for all the class offerings! 
Check out the video link below! 
 
For More Information: 
GYLA BELL 
Senior Director, Programs 
TGR Learning Lab | TGR Foundation – A Tiger Woods Charity 
  
P: 714.765.8000  
One Tiger Woods Way, Anaheim, CA 92801 
TGRFoundation.org​  ​|  @TGRFound 
 

https://bcove.video/2HNX7ym 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

English Book Clubs 

7th and 8th grade English classes partner up for Book Clubs! It is such a fun and engaging 
school wide activity that kids look forward to doing each quarter! Kudos to Mrs. Cooley and 
the entire English department! 

 

 

 



 

Yearbook Gets Down and Dirty 

Yearbook staffers are coaching each other on taking photos using principles of 
composition. We get down to business to get the perfect shot! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

PTSA Reflections 

PTSA’s annual Reflections Contest has begun!  Come to the main office to grab information 
and details! This is a great way to express yourself creatively in all areas of the arts.  Dance, 
Film, Literature, Music, Photography and Visual Arts!  See details on flyer in school updates. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Announcements and Information for 
School and District 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 
 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

If you would like to purchase discounted tickets to the Orange County Auto Show in October, 
you can follow this link ​https://autoshowoc.com​  and do so online. 

Enter the code below and our Band program will receive $12 for every ticket purchased!  
The promo code for Lexington Band Boosters is ​LJHB.  

 
You can also purchase physical tickets from any band student. 

  
  

Go to ​AutoShowOC.com​ to purchase a $12 discounted ticket using 
promo code 

LJHB 
and ​100% of the TICKET PRICE IS DONATED​ to Lexington Band 

Boosters! 
  

It’s as easy as 1-2-3: 

1.​      ​Click on ​BUY TICKETS ​at ​AutoShowOC.com 

2.​      ​Then ​Click to unlock hidden ticket 

3.​      ​Enter LJHB, so 100% of the fundraiser ticket goes to Lexington Band Boosters! 

 

https://autoshowoc.com/
https://autoshowoc.com/


 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

Announcements and Information for 
Community and City 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 


